
PHASE 9 

RANCH HOUSE RESTORATION 

REPLACING ROOF AND 

PORCH 



 

Phase 1 -8 of  the Ranch House restoration and renovation occurred in 2009-2011.  The 

Board of  Directors knew it would take several years of  saving money at the end of  each 

fiscal year to be able to complete Phase 9.  This phase was replacing the entire roofing 

of  the Ranch House, Bath House and outbuildings, razing the old porch, putting in a 

new foundation and rebuilding the porch.  Board member Charley Haverstick 

volunteered his architectural skills and drew up plans to have them approved.  Little did 

the Board realize how hard it would be to find a contractor willing to do the project.  It 

took two years before two bids were submitted to the Board and Don Hurst was 

selected.  

 

 

Then the Covid pandemic hit.  The exasperations of  getting supplies in a timely 

manner was difficult.  What was going to be a 3 month project ended up being all 

summer into the fall.  The pictures that follow are in chronological sequence. 
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materials start 

to arrive. 

6.4.2020 



6.14.2020 



6.26.2020 



7.5.2020 



8.1.2020 



8.8.2020 



8.21.2020 



8.26.2020 

DƭŜƴ /ŀƳǇōŜƭƭΩǎ ǘǿƻ ƳŀǎǎƛǾŜ фΩ ǎǘŀƛƴŜŘ Ǝƭŀǎǎ ǿƛƴŘƻǿǎ ƘŀŘ ōŜŜƴ ǎǘƻǊŜŘ ƛƴ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ōŀŎƪ 

sheds at the Ranch House for some years. They were donated to the Timberlake 

Neighborhood Volunteers by Harriet Railsback through her daughter-in-law Kris Railsback 

Harriet acquired ǘƘŜƳ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƭŀǘŜ тлΩǎ ƻǊ ŜŀǊƭȅ улΩǎ ŀǘ ŜƛǘƘŜǊ ŀ ŎƻƴǎƛƎƴƳŜƴǘ ǎǘƻǊŜ ƻǊ ŀƴ 

estate sale. They belonged to Glen Campbell.  He had a very beautiful home in the 

Biltmore Estates in Phoenix. 

Lǘ ǘƻƻƪ ǘƘǊŜŜ ƳƻƴǘƘǎ ǘƻ άǊŜǎƛȊŜέ ǘƘŜ ǿƛƴŘƻǿǎ ŀǎ ŜŀŎƘ ƻƴŜ ƘŀŘ ǘƻ ōŜ Ŏǳǘ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘǊŜŜ 

sections, repaired, resoldered, cleaned, patinated and waxed. Steve Wills built frames to 

incorporate a plexiglass exterior protection along with the stained glass panels. Steve and 

Steve Stevens installed them on October 4th 



8.31.2020 


